
 

 

 
Tuesday 23rd February 2021 

‘Grow in the grace and knowledge of our Lord Jesus Christ’ 2 Peter 3: v18 
 

Updates for the week beginning 8th March 2021 

Dear Parents/ Carers,  

I am sure you will have heard about the recent government announcements regarding the 

reopening of schools to all children. I am delighted that we can once again we can open 

our doors to all children from Monday 8th March.  Please note the staggered start and finish 

times will remain in place.  

 

CLASS  Arrival time Enter  Pickup time Pickup place 

CLASS 1 8.55am  

Through the black 

gates and then 

through children’s 

entrance  

3.20pm 
Socially distanced spot on 

the playground 

CLASS 2  8.50 am 

Through the black 

gates and then 

through children’s 

entrance 

3.15pm 
Socially distanced spot on 

the playground 

CLASS 3 8.45am 

Through the black 

gates and up the 

steps into the Hall 

3.10pm 
Socially distanced spot on 

the playground 

CLASS 4 8.40am  

Through the brown 

door and the front of 

school  

3.05pm 
From the brown door at 

the front of school  

 

Please avoid any congestion on the yard when dropping off or collecting children 

especially at the entrance to the yard.  

 

The already established practice of handwashing on arrival, before break time, after break 

time, lunch time and during the afternoon will continue and cleaning learning areas and 

resources used after each session will continue.  

 

Children do not need to bring to school a large bag/ rucksack or any stationery 

equipment. A book bag will be sufficient. Children are advised to bring a named bottle of 

water each day and footwear suitable for outdoor learning.  

 

On their P.E days, children may come to school in black leggings/ joggers, white t-shirt, 

pumps or trainers and school jumper. P.E. days are listed on the curriculum newsletters 

emailed home yesterday (Monday 22nd February).  

 

As a reminder; Children should not attend school if they are feeling unwell with symptoms 

of coronavirus (loss of taste/smell, new persistent dry cough or high temperature of 37.8).  

 

 



 

 

 

You should seek a test straight away for your child while self-isolating for 10 days and only 

stop self-isolating if the test comes back negative. 

 

Children should not attend school if a member of their household has symptoms of 

coronavirus.  

Parents will be expected to collect any child who is unwell when notified by the school. 

Please ensure we have all your up-to-date emergency contacts.  

 

Staff will wear masks whilst on the yard at the start and the end of the day. This is a 

protective measure and I do ask that you continue to wear masks whilst on the playground 

at the start and end of the school day also.  

 

The daily timetable will continue to include regular and daily opportunities for the children 

to focus on the 5 key areas for wellbeing. See the class curriculum newsletters for further 

details. 

 

Breakfast and after school club will resume on Monday 8th March and so please contact 

the school office to reserve your places as soon as possible. Payment for the sessions can 

be made on ‘school money’. Breakfast club starts at 7.45am and after school club closes 

at 5.50pm. 

 

We look forward to seeing you all safely return on Monday 8th March.  

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

SCAbram  

Mrs S.C. Abram   

Head Teacher  


